
 

 

Hi, I am the new editor for 

the  Dartmouth Heritage 

Museum Gazette. I have 

been involved in various 

aspects of writing and pub-

lishing since the late eighties 

in Ottawa, the South Shore 

and HRM. Currently I teach 

Creative Fiction during the 

fall and winter at Evergreen 

House.  You are invited to 

send in articles for the news-

letter. We have set an Au-

gust 30th. deadline for  the 

fall newsletter. Email  your 

submissions to 

<asr@eastlink.ca> or drop 

them off at the Evergreen 

House. The hours of opera-

tion are between 10 am and 

5pm, Tuesday to Sunday. 

We seek to publish anecdotes or 

articles of three to four hundred 

words that tell a Dartmouth 

story.  Articles about; family 

tales, diary entries, businesses, 

characters, buildings, customs, 

adventures, schools, old writ-

ings etc., are welcome. 

We would love to have anec-

dotes about Evergreen House 

and the estate that it once stood 

on and stories about a business 

or a public institution that oper-

ated in Dartmouth at any time 

during its existence.  

Articles providing historical 

insights will be greatly appre-

ciated. There may even be a 

couple of pre-Dartmouth in-

corporation stories that relate 

to the geographical area now 

known of as Dartmouth.

 Along with your 

story feel free to submit rele-

vant photos or illustrations, 

snap an item that has signifi-

cance and include it with your 

story. Photos, illustrations and 

articles will be given due 

credit whenever possible. We 

will be happy... 
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Inside this issue: 

In this Newsletter: 

¶ Learn about the         

Heritage House Tours 

¶ Meet our new summer 

staff as well as our 

grade 11 co-op student. 

¶ Read about Seth Cole-

man, one of Nova Sco-

tia`s Quakers. 

¶ Come join us for  one of 

our wonderful summer 

teas . 

¶ Dartmouth Heritage 

Museum Wishes all its 

visitors a pleasant    

summer! 

 

 

GAZETTE 

46 Tulip Street was featured in the 2009 

House Heritage Tours 

ñWe shape our dwellings and afterwards 

our dwellings shape us.ò ï Winston 

Churchill. 

The Heritage House Tour committee is hard 

at work preparing for  the 2013 Heritage 

House Tour.  In addition to Evergreen and 

Quaker House, the committee has lined  

up five houses for the tour. 

Research on them is under-

way, and the committee is 

actively seeking sponsors. 

This yearôs tour promises to 

reveal little-known aspects 

of Dartmouthôs history, 

showcasing houses that tell 

more about the architecture 

of Dartmouth homes and the 

people who built and lived in 

them.  

There is, of course, still more 

work to be done before the 

tour takes place on Septem-

ber 28 and 29. For example, 

we could use additional help 

with publicity and ticket 

sales (are you interested?).  

We will be calling on the 

museumôs cadre of volun-

teers to help at the houses on 

the weekend of the tour. 

Training will be provided.  

If you are interested in help-

ing, please contact Don 

Chard, the committee chair, 

by phone at 463-5810, or by 

email dfchard@hotmail.com 

ñA building does not have to 

be an important work of 

architecture to become a 

first-rate landmarké. The 

essential feature of a land-

mark is not its design but the 

place it holds in a cityôs 

memory.ò  

ï Herbert Muschamp. 

Don Chard 

mailto:dfchard@hotmail.com


 

 

Summer is slowly rolling in with some 

sunny days along with the fog and the rain 

drops.  As the season slowly unfolds the 

museum is coming alive with the presence 

of new staff, new activities and some pret-

ty exciting events ahead.   

This past year I have been working along-

side the staff of HRM to help bring about 

2 major projects; the Warehouse Project 

and the ñNew Homeò.   There is a plan 

underfoot to have the collection that is 

currently stored in a warehouse in Burn-

side, inventoried, cleaned and re-stored.  

By September we should have some fur-

ther news about our ónew homeô.  These 

two items have begun to generate excite-

ment and rejuvenate especially those who 

have waited a long time to hear some 

positive news.  In the meantime, DHM is 

hard at work getting Evergreen and  

Quaker House fully staffed and ship shape for 

our summer visitors.   

To help us kick off the summer season, we held  

a barbecue on Thursday, June 13th to say thank 

you to our many volunteers who make an ex-

traordinary contribution to the smooth running 

of the Museum.   

Once again, back by popular demand, we are 

planning to hold our summer bi-weekly sum-

mer teas beginning on June 27th.  (see page 4)  

This year we are introducing a new twist by 

transforming the sun room on the main level 

into Helenôs Tea Room. This will be in addition 

to the space on the lower level, and will give us 

an opportunity to put the spotlight on Helen and 

the folklore she collected. 

Our annual Calendar fundraising effort this year 

focuses on postcards of old Dartmouth.  We are 

aiming for a launch in July.  The Heritage 

Dartmouth Heritage Museum because I love learning of 

the historical facts and events that occurred in the area Iôm 

from.  

So, Iôll be here over the summer, helping out and such. 

Hopefully Iôll get a chance to meet you.    

My name is Meg Brand. I am a grade 11 student attending 

Dartmouth High school. In 2013 I became eligible to take a 

course called Cooperative Education. To pass the course I 

must complete one hundred hours of volunteer work out-

side of school to gain experience in a job field that I am 

interested in. Since I am a history lover, I decided to do 

complete my volunteer hours at the Evergreen House/

The Directorõs Desk 
Bonnie Elliott 

Grade 11 Co-op 

Interpreter and will be 

creating video content to 

provide stories for the 

museum.  Annamarie 

Million who is entering  

her  second year of Cos-

tume Studies at Dalhousie 

University has been hired 

as the Period Clothing 

Fabricator. She will be 

working on updating  the 

costumes and creating 

new ones especially for 

Quaker House.  Liam 

Summer Students 

This year we are pleased 

to report that  grants 

have made it possible to 

hire 4 students from the 

local area to work at 

Evergreen House and 

Quaker House. 

Laura Hennebury is 

going into her final year 

of Anthropology at Saint 

Maryôs University. She 

is hired as the Screen 

Arts Assistant /Heritage 
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Caswell has been hired as 

a Heritage Interpreter. He 

has a background in thea-

tre and history from 

Mount Saint Vincent Uni-

versity. Emily Murphy is 

a familiar face as she has 

volunteered at Evergreen 

for the past year and a 

half. She majors in Chem-

istry at Dalhousie Univer-

sity. However, she shares 

a passion for history like 

the rest of us. 

Evergreen House 

Liam Caswell, Laura Hennebury, Annamarie Million 

and Emily Murphy at Evergreen House Orientation.  

House Tour Committee is planning a very 

special tour with some new heritage gems and 

great stories to go with them.   

Iôm saving the best ótil last- The AGM is com-

ing up on June 26th.  I hope as many members 

as possible are able to attend. Come and meet 

the new Board Members, or take this oppor-

tunity to join the Society.   



 

 

Curatorõs Corner  

Crystal Martin 

Over the past few months museum staff 

and volunteers have been busy inventory-

ing a collection of close to 500 postcards.  

They have all been given records in the 

computer database and volunteers have 

now started to scan them.  The collection 

includes postcards from Dartmouth, Hali-

fax, Cape Breton and across Nova Scotia, 

as well as Boston, Massachusetts and 

other parts of the United States, along 

with different parts of Canada, Bermuda 

and Europe.  There is also a 

ñMiscellaneousò collection, including 

war, portrait, holiday and cartoon post-

cards.   

Many of the postcards were sent to Miss 

Gertrude Settle and track her as she 

moved around from approximately 1905-

1930.  Her location of residence included 

Cole Harbour Road, Dartmouth, NS; 

Woodlawn, Halifax County, NS; Edmon-

ton, Alberta; Mill Cove, Lunenburg County, NS; 

Dorchester, Massachusetts, USA and Dundas 

Street, Toronto, Ontario.  There are also post-

cards addressed to a Mrs. Gertrude Morton of 

Halifax, NS.  A little research may show that this 

is the same Gertrude, only after she was married. 

Postcards were invented in the late 1860s and 

remained government issued ñPrivate Mailing 

Cardsò until the improvement of printing tech-

nology.  Improved technology, along with the 

rise of the middle class consumer, saw the birth 

of the ñGolden Ageò of postcards.  During this 

era, c.1895-1915, the US Postal Service estimat-

ed that a billion peny postcards were mailed each 

year, with many more sent in letters or pur-

chased as souvenirs.   

Postcards curbed the curiosity and desire to see 

faraway places, and collecting them became very 

popular.  In the days before easy transportation, 

telephones, text messages and email, if you 

wanted to send someone a little note or greeting, 

youôd send a postcard.  Most of them were very 

casual.  For example, postcards addressed to 

Miss Gertrude Settle include messages such as 

can identify it or recall an event relat-

ed to it. A resident may wish to write 

a piece that is humorous or send in an 

op-ed type article, etc.   

Anyway, I look forward to reading 

and publishing in this newsletter what 

you send in. 

Russ Barton 

to return photos or artefacts at your re-

quest. Articles  providing insights such as 

the techniques used to preserve one hun-

dred year old window frames or the meth-

odology used in genealogical research will 

be welcome.   

Please send us your ideas as to what else 

we could present in the newsletter; perhaps 

a contest, we might show a photo from the 

HRM archives and ask residents if they 
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ñWish you were here to go to the theatre with usò (1910, Boston, 

MA ï Dartmouth, NS), ñWishing Miss Settle a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Yearò (1907, Cole Harbour, NS - Cole Har-

bour, NS) and ñArrived here safely Wednesday morning, without 

any mishaps.  Our party came off fine that night, they were sur-

prised sure enough when we went in, and more so when we pre-

sented the chairs.ò (1918, ? ï Dartmouth, NS) 

The decline of the ñGolden Ageò of postcards can be contributed 

to several factors, including World War One and the decline of 

tourism, as well as the introduction of new media such as the tele-

graph and telephone.  Today the practice of postcard collection is 

known as ñdeltiologyò and is considered the third largest hobby 

next to stamp and coin collecting.   

 

 

Editor`s note from page 1 continued. 

Postcard from the past. 

Postcard of Portland Street. (Date unknown) 

Tel: (902)464-2300 

Dartmouth 
Heritage Museum D ar t mo u th  H er i t a ge  

Mu seu m  

To advertise your 
product in a space 
like this please 
contact us, rates 
very reasonable. 
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Heritage 
 


